


• The general public interest inherent in section 42 will always be strong due to the 
importance of the principle behind legal professional privilege: safeguarding 
openness in all communications between client and lawyer to ensure access to full 
and frank legal advice, which in turn is fundamental to the administration of justice. 
Strong countervailing considerations are needed to justify disclosure of legal advice. 
 

• The Legacy Corporation has considered the public interest factors in favour of 
disclosure of the requested information, including the general public interest in 
transparency and accountability of public bodies and informing the public debate 
about the Concession Agreement. 
 

• However, the Legacy Corporation has concluded that the stronger public interest lies 
in withholding the information because of the need to ensure that the Legacy 
Corporation as a public authority can obtain full and frank legal advice to inform its 
decision-making processes. There is a very strong public interest in ensuring that 
LLDC can obtain such advice, particularly where that advice relates to an on-going 
legal process (namely the ongoing appeal to the First-Tier Tribunal). The issues 
covered by the advice are live and will fall to be considered by the Tribunal within the 
next 2-3 months. The integrity of that process would be severely prejudiced if LLDC 
were to be required to disclose its legal advice. 

 
 
If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or 
request a review of our decision, you should write to: 
 
Executive Director of Finance and Corporate Services 
London Legacy Development Corporation 
Level 10 
1 Stratford Place  
Montfichet Road 
London 
E20 1EJ 
 
Please note: complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months 
after the initial response will not be handled. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the 
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months 
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal. 
 
Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information 
Commissioner’s Office: 
 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 

 
Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

 
Website www.ico.gov.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 
 



 
 

FOI / EIR Co-ordinator 
London Legacy Development Corporation 
 




